
  
  
August 28, 2025  
  
  
  
  
Subject:  2025 Santee North Dam EAP Functional Exercise  
   
To whom it may concern,  
  
You (or your designee) are invited to participate in the 2025 Santee North Dam Emergency Action 
Plan (EAP) Functional Exercise.    
  

• Tabletop Exercise:  September 11, 2025 a presentation will be sent out for review.    
• Functional Exercise:  September 18, 2025, from 0900 to 1530.  

Registration/Virtual sign-in will begin at 0830.  The exercise will be held 
at Santee Cooper’s Main Office in the Operations Training Center located 
in Moncks Corner, SC at the SEOC of the South Carolina Emergency 
Management Division in Columbia, S.C., the FEOC of Santee Cooper, and 
the EOC’s of the affected Counties.  A WebEx link will be provided for 
those that need to attend virtually prior to the exercise.    

 Exercise After-Action Review:  October 2, 2025, from 0900 to 1100 via Webex.    
• The exercise will include a provided lunch for all in-person attendees at Santee Cooper’s 

Main Office.  
  
Various federal, state, local, private, and volunteer agencies have been invited to attend this exercise 
in addition to the potentially affected counties of Berkeley, Charleston, Williamsburg, Clarendon 
and Georgetown.  Goals of the exercise are to coordinate agency responses and to familiarize all 
participants with the contents of the EAP for Dam Failure. Participates are encouraged to have their 
copy of the Santee Cooper EAP for Dam Failure and the South Carolina Emergency Management 
Division’s Santee Dam – Site Specific Plan available.  In addition to these plans, participates should 
familiarize themselves with the exercise’s “Player’s Packet” and parking instructions attached.  
  
Please RSVP for the Functional Exercise no later than September 10, 2025.  You can RSVP by 
using the link https://www.santeecooper.com/other/rsvp/dam-table-top.aspx or e-mailing Kelsey 
DiBiase at kelsey.dibiase@santeecooper.com .  Thank you in advance for your continued support 
of Santee Cooper’s dam safety program.       
  
Sincerely,  
  

 
  
Shea McMakin, P.E.   
Superintendent, General Construction Services  
           

https://www.santeecooper.com/other/rsvp/dam-table-top.aspx

